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		Calendar Dates

TERM 4
(Week 11)
Friday 18th December - Final Assembly and Farewell to Grade 6 students at 1pm
Friday 18th December - Last day of term - 1.30pm Finish

2021
TERM 1
(Week 1)
Wednesday 27th January - Curriculum Day - NO STUDENTS
Thursday 28th January - Curriculum Day - NO STUDENTS
Friday 29th January - All students return to school
Friday 29th January - 'Cheers'n'Tears' for all new parents after drop off
Friday 29th January - Preps First Day of School 8.50am-12.30pm
(Week 2)
Monday 1st February - Preps at school 8.50am-12.30pm
Tuesday 2nd February - Preps at school 8.50am-12.30pm
Wednesday 3rd February - Preps NOT AT SCHOOL TODAY
Thursday 4th February - Preps First Full Day 8.50am - 3.30pm






		






		A message from David






		As the 2020 year comes to a close, I’d like to acknowledge the entire Box Hill North Community for showing tremendous resilience through adversity.  There has been no year like this one and the way each and every student has managed change and challenge is a credit to the belief that we’re all in this together.  It might take a ‘village to raise a child’, but it has taken Box Hill North to turn challenge into opportunity.  Last night’s Year 6 Graduation was the perfect example of how flexible, agile and positive our students can be; supporting each other to the hilt; demonstrating our core values of compassion, creativity, courage and ambition.  This was equally reflected at the other end of the scale through this week’s Kindergarten celebrations and gives me great confidence that your kids are in the right spot.
 
I’d like to thank the entire staff for their commitment throughout the course of this year.  They have been exceptional in adjusting to the ever changing conditions to best meet the individual needs of their students.  Our staff are the type of people who go above and beyond in any given situation and 2020 has been no different.  It is encouraging to see the high level appreciation from parents and students towards our staff.
 
Well done parents and families for your continual positive approach to supporting your child/ren.  Shared values and beliefs are so important to ensure we all get the right message across to our children and you make this seem easy.  Becoming home educators while balancing the demands of work, family and isolation was a difficult adjustment for many, yet we are seeing the benefits of your influence now that things are returning to normal.  While some thrived in these conditions, we know it was not always the case for all.  You should be really proud of what you have been able to achieve and here’s hoping it is a one off experience!
 
And of course, my biggest thank you goes to the true stars of Box Hill North; our students.  Time and time again they teach us how to get on with things while still having the capacity to look out for others’.  This is an admirable quality and places us well for 2021.  Each morning I enjoy seeing smiley faces bounce through the front gate, ready for learning and connecting with friends. 
 
I wish everyone a safe, enjoyable and covid-free holiday, and can’t wait to see everyone return in 2021.






		
David Pelosi
Principal






		






		INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS AND ASSESSMENTS FOR SCHOOLS (ICAS) 2020
 
After a trying year of false starts due to remote learning, the ICAS tests were finally completed in November. A great effort was put in by all the Years 3-6 students who successfully completed the challenging international Science, English and Mathematics  tests run by the University of New South Wales.
 
Congratulations to the following students who successfully completed  the ICAS tests, some of them in one week!
 
Year 3:  Eston, Tanmayi, Rachel, Abilene, Sam W
Year 4:  Alexander, Terence, Oliver, Aanya, Johanna, Sheron, Iris, Shawn N, Daniel N,
             Elena S, Hayley, Grace, Mia
Year 5:  Alisha E, Cheney, Mitchell, Mali, Massimo, Jayden, Zac, Pavani Jonathan, Cameron
Year 6:  Hugo, Madysen, Ben W, Caitlin, Samara, Selina
 
Regardless of  the small  number of students who competed this year due to the pandemic, our students received 15 Distinctions and High Distinctions. A highly impressive effort!
 
We are extremely proud of all our students and encourage more Year 3-6 students to take part in the ICAS next year.
 
 
Magda Giakoumidis
ICAS Coordinator
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	Our Uniform Shop will be open
next on Wednesday 27th January from 8.30am-10am

Our Online Uniform Shop stocks all items of uniform, bags and accessories. Simply purchase your item via the online shop using your debit or credit card via Paypal, and the uniform will sent home through your child’s classroom.  The online uniform shop can also be accessed through our Website under the tab of current parents.  From 2021, our uniform shop will also be back open on site regularly on the first Wednesday of each month from 8.30-10am.  If you are seeking 2nd hand items, please contact Trish and Sarah at the office on 9890 5023.
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	Chicken Roster

Our chickens need your help over the school holidays please!  If you are able to assist during this time, please click here to add your name and availability to the roster.  All instructions are on the google doc where you put your name down or you can email josie.gonzalez@education.vic.gov.au. 

Also any eggs laid on the day of your cleaning and feeding, you get to keep!

Thank you so much for your care!
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BHNPSK 'INSPIRED' RECIPE BOOK FOR SALE

Terrific gift idea, our own recipe book filled with much loved recipes from past and current families and staff.  Now only $10 each.   Available to purchase at the office.









		






			[image: https://mcusercontent.com/60f37e261783599b4c7c30e8f/images/5240c114-b382-485c-8545-1d26faeb6510.jpg]


	Unwanted Toys Wanted
Our next year's 1/2s are looking for toys no longer wanted. The are particularly after the Little People type of toys or buses, trains that fit Little People in, dolls house type of toys, or any wooden style toys for imaginative play.  
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		Hi Everyone,
  
A couple reminders: Art Online Auction ends this evening Thursday 17th Dec at 8.00pm.  Visit the auction site and support our school: https://www.32auctions.com/bhnps

Tomorrow Friday 18th Dec, to celebrate the year 2020, after school assembly, there will be free icy poles to all students.

2020 is coming to an end, and what a year it has been.  With your support, our PA has been able to continue with some of our fundraisers, support our school and staff and remain connected.  We are able to adopt very quickly and successfully, providing Zoom catch ups weekly for parents, hosting our school Online Trivia Night, introducing the 'Virtual dinner" event, hosting monthly online PA Meeting and continue to run some fundraisers.  It shows no matter how  challenging the situation was, our community still thrived to overcome it.  It demonstrates how strong, resilient and supportive our community has been and always will be.  I can not be more proud of our community.

I would like thank every member of our school community, to all the event coordinators, to all the parents who volunteered and to our school community for supporting us.  We would not be able to accomplish such results without your contribution and support.

We are very sad to say goodbye to three of our long time PA members. Thank you very much for all your work, support and most importantly your friendship.  We will miss you and wish you all the best in your next journey.
In 2021, I am looking forward to welcoming back all current members and new parents to join the PA.

Wish you and your family a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
Duong Padgett
PA President
 
"Nothing Is Impossible.  The Word Itself Says " I'm Possible"  - Audrey Hepburn
 
UPCOMING EVENTS

2021    
"CHEERS AND TEARS" FOR NEW PARENTS (29/1/21)
PA MEETING (February)
PIZZA DAY (February)
BARN DANCE (March)
AGM (March)
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	The New BHNPSK
Parent Community Page
We welcome all kinder and school families to join our private parent Facebook group. This group has been created to support the families of Box Hill North Primary and Kindergarten to connect. The group is open to discussion about upcoming events and communication between kindergarten and school families.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/bhnpskcommunitygroup
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		Box Hill North Primary Kindergarten offers 3 and 4 year old kindergarten programs. Our play based kindergarten program aims to nurture the whole child, and guide them on a journey of exploration and curiosity. Our dedicated staff ensure that each child reaches their full potential, and builds the ability to be a lifelong learner. Enrolments are being taken. Access the school's website page to download an enrolment form. 
Check out our Facebook page for the latest news and see what the children have been up to.   https://www.facebook.com/bhnpskinder/
Danielle Cogley
Kindergarten Director
Box Hill North Primary School Kindergarten
P: 98971265
E: danielle.cogley@education.vic.gov.au
Please note email address has been updated
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	Dear Parents/Carers,
 
This year was quite challenging for children as well as educators. We reflected and celebrated our accomplishments and progress this week. 2020 taught us to be resilient, compassionate, adaptable and different ways to connect with each other. We are grateful to families, school and our community for their ongoing valuable support during this year.









		OSHKids Have Talent competition!
We're offering 5 days of free vacation care to 10 families who share their kids' talent.It can be anything, from creative writing, to a cool drawing, to an awesome skill. Maybe they can draw their favourite superhero, or even burp the alphabet? Anything goes (as long as it's safe!) in this fun and friendly competition for kids to show off their special talents.
How to enter: Just send an email - with your kids' submission in to oshkidshavetalent@oshclub.com.au.Talent entries are accepted from 14th December - 4th January. Winners will be contacted by 8th January to schedule free vacation care with their nearest local service.
WHO CAN ENTER? ANY FAMILY!
Share this with any family you think deserves some free vacation care for their kids.
You don't have to be registered with us to win!
 
End of Term- altered OSHC running times
As school finishes at 1:30 on Friday 18th December, OSHClub will be operating from 1:30pm to ensure continuity of care for those children attending. We will have our usual games and activities on offer as well as some party games and party food to ensure children have a great time.
 
Holiday Programs now open!
With the school holidays coming soon, now is the time to begin thinking about the holiday program options you have available to you. The most popular programs utilised by BHNPS families include Laburnum PS and Kingswood.
Jam-packed with a huge variety of engaging activities from art, craft and cooking to sports, dance and drama. Our Vacation Care programs are designed to include activities children choose to do… helping to build their independence and encourage their individual personalities to shine.

Curriculum Day- Wednesday 27th Jan and 28th Jan 2021
We are pleased to inform you that a Pupil Free Day has been confirmed at BOX HILL NORTH PRIMARY OSHCLUB and will be running on Wednesday 27th January 2021 and 28th January 2021. We have had amazing attendance at our previous programs and look forward to seeing a lot of you on these dates.

Enrolling your child
Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at www.oshclub.com.au where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user.
I believe this to be beneficial for all families, as once your child is enrolled you then have the comfort of knowing the program is available to you anytime should any unforeseen circumstances arise. It also gives you the assurance of knowing that your child or children will be cared for in a safe, warm and friendly environment.
 
Time to Slip, Slop, Slap!
Just a reminder that as it is Term 4, it’s time to Slip, Slop, Slap! Please make sure your child brings a hat to the OSHClub program. OSHClub has a “No hat- No outside play” policy. OSHClub also provides sun cream.
 
If your child is allergic to a particular type of sun cream, please inform the coordinator (Mandy) at the program. We also encourage you to read our sun smart policy.






		Next term goal:   to transition back into OSHClub and make new friends!
At OSHClub our motto is “Happy Children Learning” and we create a stimulating environment to ensure all children are engaged while doing things they love. Every session includes both a passive (e.g. cooking, art, reading) and an active (e.g. sports, games, competitions) activity to cater for the wide variety of children we have here.

See you next year!
Mandy and Prachi
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			Parent Information

	OSHC program phone: 0432 017 658 (7am-9am & 3pm-6pm)
Coordinator: Mandy Kaur                          Educator: Prachi Kaul
OSHClub Head Office: 1300 395 735 (8am-6pm)
OSHClub Accounts: oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au
 
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au
All bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program.
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	Please see Noticeboard near the staff room for information regarding
· Whitehorse Manningham Libraries 'Summer Reading Club' - click here for more  information
· Slamin Tennis & Fitness January 2021 Holiday Program - click here for more information
· Blackburn Junior Football Club - click here for more information
· Woolworths Cricket Blast for 5-7 year olds - Kerrimuir Cricket Club - click here for more information
· Blackburn Vikings Basketball - click here for more information
· Private Maths Tutoring - click here for more information
· Doncaster Baseball Club - learn and play baseball for boys and girls of all ages click here
· Kerrimuir Cricket Club registration open now click here
· Box Hill North Dental - click here for a brochure
· Online Drawing Lessons with Louisa - enrol at http://tiny.cc/mjrtmz   All queries 0427 734 915 or louisakshabani@gmail.com
· Online art classes - click here for a flyer with further information
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Piano with Rowena Turk

B.Tch (ady.music), B.Ed, M.Ed (Literacy)

With 30 years experience teaching
music to primary aged children,
Rowena has the necessary skills and
expertise to guide your child through
their early music education.

Weekly piano lessons are conveniently
offered during the school day and are
available in individual, shared and
group lesson formats, to suit both your
child's learning requirements and your
budget.

Christmas gift certificates are available.

For more information, please contact
Rowena via email:

rowenaturk.piano@gmail.com
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